
 

 

Dear Parents, 
 

On Tuesday 25th June, you will have received your child’s report for the first semester of 2019. At Mount Eliza 
North Primary School, our student reports align with the philosophy and practices of the International                 
Baccalaureate Primary Years Programme. Student achievement of the essential elements of the PYP are reported 
through three transdisciplinary themes each semester. Students are encouraged to be reflective and to take      
responsibility for their learning. Your child will have completed their Student Reflection page, which will have be 
presented to you at Parent – Teacher interviews. This gives students an opportunity to reflect on their personal 
learning, learning growth and set goals for their future learning.  
 

Feedback from parents regarding our online reports has been very positive. Comments have included how easy 
reports have been to access, download, save and print at home. Some parents have commented that because    
student reports are now online, they were able to email their child’s report to relatives interstate or overseas.   
Another comment was the advantage of saving reports and not printing out paper reports, saving trees and the 
costs related to printing. 
 

All teaching and learning is based on data and evidence collated throughout the semester. Staff reflect on student 
achievement continuously at the end of each unit of inquiry and throughout the semester. This then forms the   
basis of your child’s comprehensive student report. As you would appreciate, reports take many hours of work 
mainly after school and at weekends. I would like to thank all staff for the time and effort that they put into writing 
your child’s reports.  
 

The updated Mount Eliza North Primary School website will be launched early next term. The school website will 
remain the main source of information for our parents and prospective parents and will be the place to access  
information around curriculum, wellbeing, school policies, annual reports, newsletters, enrolment and the events 
calendar.  
 

On Wednesday 16th October, Dr Jodi Richardson will be presenting to our parent community ‘Moving kids from 
anxiety to resilience’. Wellbeing expert Dr Richardson and Michael Grose a bestselling parenting author have     
released a new resource for parents ‘Anxious Kids’.  
In her presentation, Dr Richardson will help parents to recognise and understand anxiety, how it impacts on    
learning and wellbeing, and practical steps to lessen its impact on a child’s and family’s life. 
In her presentation you’ll learn: 

 What happens in the brain of an anxious child 
 The difference between anxiety and an anxiety disorder 
 Why avoidance is common among anxious kids and what to do about it 
 Thinking skills to teach your worrier 
 Tools to help kids manage anxiety 
 How to respond to a child in the midst of an anxious moment 
 The parenting style that’s best suited to supporting kids when they are anxious



 

 
 

As I indicated in the last newsletter, we are still waiting to finalise the Community Joint Use Agreement for the 
school oval redevelopment project. This continues to be a slow process due to the complexities of the project 
however I am confident that the project will remain on schedule with work due to commence in August. I will   
continue to keep the community informed of further developments. 
 

Finally, enjoy the winter school holidays. I am heading off on a road trip with some girlfriends and am very much 
looking forward to some down time. Stay safe over the holiday period and I look forward to welcoming you all 
back to school in Term 3. 
 

Kind regards, 
Julie O’Brien -  Principal 

Thank you to those parents/ carers who took the time to share with us ideas, resources and their own expertise 
and experiences to support our units of inquiry this term. Sub-school teams reviewed lesson ideas and resources 
incorporating some of these into their planning, and a number of classes connected with parents/ carers          
resulting in some amazing learning opportunities for our students.  

It is that time in the term where we are seeking your input again! 
It would be greatly appreciated if you could take a few moments to complete 
the surveys below. These surveys allow you to contribute ideas regarding 
possible learning tasks, community connections, resources, or your own     
personal expertise or experiences, which support the Term 3 IB units being 
studied by your child. Your feedback will allow us to continue to enhance our 
partnership in your child's education 
Multiage  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NDP2SXF 
Middle School 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NQDS62D 
Senior School  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NXGT2ZW 

 

On Tuesday 25th June, we launch the semester one student reports via the Sentral 
Parent Portal. We hope that you enjoyed celebrating and reflecting on your child’s 
learning and development.  
If you are still to access your child’s report via the portal, please see the email that was 
sent by the school on Tuesday containing instructions on how to access the reports via 
your computer or phone. Should you experiences any difficulties please contact the 
school office. 
I encourage parents/ carers to download a copy of their child’s report to your home    
device or print a copy for future reference; this is best done on a computer. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NDP2SXF
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NQDS62D
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NXGT2ZW


 

Recently we have been seeing a lot of students arriving quite early to school and wanting to enter the classrooms 
due to the inclement weather. Teachers are planning, attending meetings and preparing for their day in the 
morning and can’t always accommodate early arrivers. Please remember that our staff are on duty as of 8.45am 
and if you require care for your child in the morning, they can be enrolled in the before school care program 
through Camp Australia. 

In term 3 we are starting an exciting new initiative called ‘Play Leaders’. A number of Year 5   
students have expressed their interest in becoming a play  leader and will participate in a       
special training day in the first week of Term 3. 
Play Leaders will play a range of games with students at recess and lunch. This will be a great 
opportunity for our students to make a positive impact in the yard. They will be learning a range 
of skills including team work, conflict resolution, games and other activities that will be essential 
for their role.  
See picture of our potential play leaders wearing the green vests that will highlight to other  

students that they are rostered on to play games. We can’t wait to see what exciting things they do in the yard! 

Peita Cooper—Assistant Principal 

As mentioned in previous editions of Kalori I will be sharing with you some ideas of how you can support your child 
at home with mathematics. Here are a few ideas that you can utilise when in the kitchen with your child!  
All ideas are taken from the following resource recently released by the Department of Education . 
https://numeracyguidedet.global2.vic.edu.au/support-at-home-level  

I hope you all enjoy the school holidays creating special memories with your family! 
 

Melissa Wisniewski - Assistant Principal/ PYP Coordinator  

SUPPORTING 
YOUR CHILD AT 
HOME 

Are we there yet? 

 Mark important dates on a calendar 

 Discuss what time you should start getting ready 

 Time how long it takes to travel to different locations 

 Estimate how long it takes you to: 

 - Brush your teeth 

 - Drive to the shops 

 - Get dressed 

 - Jump up and down 10 times 

 Investigate how long it is to your children’s birthdays (in month, weeks, days or hours) 

 List your daily schedule. What time do you get up? What time do you go to school? 

 Find our arrival time if it is, for example, 10 am now it will take us 30 minutes 

  
SUPPORTING 
YOUR CHILD AT 
HOME 
  
(Year 3 –  
Year 8) 

Are we there yet? 
Children can: 

   Collect important dates and mark them on a calendar 

   Time how long does it take us to travel to school 

   Estimate how far you’ve travelled, the distance to your destination, and how long it is  going 
to take 

   Find the arrival time: e.g. If it is 4:38 pm now and it will take us 15 minutes to get there 

   Enter dates into a digital calendar: e.g., identify the day of the week, the time between dates 
and set reminders 

   Help you to make a travel plan using timetables 

 Read the public transport maps to follow along with each stop 

https://numeracyguidedet.global2.vic.edu.au/support-at-home-level


 

 
 

 
 
 

SIGN UP FOR YOUR COMMUNITY BENEFIT CARD AT RITCHIES IGA MT ELIZA   
 

NOMINATE MOUNT ELIZA NORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL FOR THE SCHOOL TO BENEFIT 

Visit www.iga.com.au/family or drop into Ritches in Mt Eliza to join today! 

 

Thanks to parents who volunteered to run our popular hot dog day this week and all our events to date. We can 
only run events if we have parents volunteering to coordinate and help.  
The  students love having their parents/ friends participate in organising and delivery of their special lunch orders. 
 

Next term we have the annual Bunnings Sausage Sizzle on Sunday 21st July. We generally only get offered one of 
these events  per year as they tare very popular and profitable, raising over $1500 for the school.  
We need some parents to volunteer to coordinate this event. This is a great opportunity for those parents who are 
unable to participate in activities runs during school times.  
Once again there are detailed notes to follow with a step by step guide to assist with the organising and PFA      
committee members are available to support with the event.  
If we are unable to get some parents to run this event will have to let Bunnings offer it to another organisation.  
Please let the school know if you can help.  
We really need to secure a coordinator and this week as this event is only 3 weeks away.  
 

Don’t forget to clear out your closets over the school holidays and bring in items for the Closet Clean Out next term 
between 22nd and 26th July 
Notices home this week. This popular fundraiser provides invaluable fundraising for SIDS research as well as a small 
profit to the school.  
 

Term 3 Events:  
Students are already getting excited about this years School Disco with a ‘Movies and Musicals’ theme. This event 
will be run next term on Friday 2nd August in the evening. Notices home this week.  
Term 3 will also see a special Father’s Day Breakfast this year planned for Friday 23rd August. More details early 
next term.  
 

Save the Date for our popular Oaks Day Lunch, Thursday 7th November. More details on term 3. 
 

Thank for the ongoing support of our fundraising activities from parents and friends within the school community 
PFA committee  
 

PFA Committee 2019 

Well done to Olivia A, Edward H, Gus D and Ruby H who all competed at Regional Cross      
Country on Thursday 20th of June. Congratulation to Olivia who has qualified for State Cross 
Country. All the very best for the run. 
 

  

On Friday 14th of June, our Year 6 children participated in the Winter Lightning Premiership.  
The children competed in Soccer (Girls & Boys) Softball, AFL and Netball. All children represented themselves and 
our school very well. 
Two teams were successful in making it through to the Division Finals that will take place early next term. Good 
luck to the A team Netball and well and the Boys Soccer team. 
Thank you also to the parents and teachers who coached and supported our children. 
 

Josh Hunt—P.E Specialist 

http://www.iga.com.au/family


 

 

  

    EXECUTIVE OFFICER: Julie O’Brien 

    PRESIDENT: Tony Walker       

        VICE PRESIDENT: Ben Kuffer 

        SECRETARY: Peita Cooper 

        TREASURER:  Melissa Wisniewski      

    PARENT REPRESENTATIVES: Alfred Basa, Jane Buchanan, Anthony Edgar, 
        Adam Hanley, Kath Judkins, Matthew Purvis, Zara Lasater 

        TEACHER REPRESENTATIVES: Renee Derriman, Anna Hendrey  

 

The Victorian Schools Cycling Championships (VSCC) were held on the weekend. This was the first leg of the   
mountain bike series of 4 races. Our children did so well and the school is currently in second spot!  
The next round will be on the 28th of July. This will be held on the MTB circuit in Lysterfield used for the            
Commonwealth Games. 
We would love to encourage any kids who are interested in joining in to come to Lysterfield. It is a great track, not 
too far from home and the riding is so much fun.  

During the school holidays The Tree of Life will be making its        
amateur theatre debut! The show will be presented by the Peoples 
Playhouse Theatre Company with one of our talented students,   
Lilly  C, in the cast. It would be great if the community could support 
her and go and see the show.  
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Term 1:  *29* January (Teachers start) to 5 April 
 

Term 2:  23 April to 28 June 
 

Term 3:  15 July to 20 September 
 

Term 4:  7 October to 20 December  
 


